Too little cleanup costs more than too much
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By Marty Trillhaase of the Tribune 
To hear Idaho Gov. C. L. (Butch) Otter tell it, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency should stop short of cleaning up a century's worth of mining contamination in the Silver Valley. 

Apparently, the Superfund label and the cleanup efforts are hurting the valley's image. 

"I have heard from legislators, local officials and the people of the Silver Valley, and I share their frustration and concern about the EPA's overreaching and hugely expansive proposal for future cleanup efforts in the valley," Otter wrote. 

The state's four-member congressional delegation has since joined the chorus. But imagine if Louisiana Gov. Bobby Jindal followed that approach with the recent BP oil spill. Don't bother extensively restoring the Gulf Coast. All that publicity is bad for the fishing and tourism industries. Just declare the oil all gone. Make the coast safe for business. 

Now isn't everybody happy? 

Same for Mississippi Gov. Haley 
Barbour. Taking a page from Otter's playbook, Barbour would have minimized Hurricane Katrina's effects after it struck in 2005. 

Just a bad storm. Nothing to worry about. Simply reopen those beach-front gambling casinos and let's put all that recent unpleasantness behind us in the interest of recruiting new investment and residents. 

It wouldn't work there. 

It's not going to work here. 

EPA is in the middle of preparing its plan - formally called a Record of Decision - to spend $1.3 billion during the next 50 to 90 years to address northern Idaho's silver mining environmental legacy. Left behind are abandoned mines and tailings that with each flood flush wastes and contaminants down the South Fork of the Coeur d'Alene River. Groundwater contaminated with zinc seeps into the river and kills fish. Lead-contaminated streams and rivers are deadly to water fowl. 

Merely declaring the process excessive and scaling it back may play into the interests of mining companies.The cleanup has more than $494 million available from last year's Asarco bankruptcy settlement, but the EPA continues to negotiate with Hecla Mining about that company's exposure. Environmentalists believe Hecla is putting cash behind Citizens for a Prosperous Silver Valley, which is resisting the river basin project. 

But you can't erase history. That record is replete with instances of neutral third parties examining the EPA cleanup plan and pronouncing it to be solid: 


At the time, Otter was Idaho's 1st District congressman. 
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2004 - EPA's ombudsman Paul 
McKechnie concluded the agency's plan to clean up the mining district and then expand into other areas including the upper river basin was "logical." 
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2005 - The National Research Council of the National Academy of Sciences pronounced EPA's plan to clean up the river basin " generally sound." If anything, it didn't go far enough to target groundwater contamination or "adequately take into account the basin's frequent floods, which could recontaminate cleaned-up land with metal-polluted sediments. ..." 

Go ahead and prematurely declare the project finished. Drop the Superfund label. Anybody armed with an Internet search engine is going to dig up the facts long before he invests one dime or moves one employee into the Silver Valley. 

Seeing a cleanup project cut short for political reasons isn't going to fool anyone. - M.T. 

